CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP 09-25-2020
KAMIAH FIRE HALL 
KAMIAH, IDAHO   12:00 PM

Guests:  See sign in sheet (attached)
Council Present: Stephen Rowe, Genese Simler
Mayor Heater called the workshop to order at 12:00 pm
Prayer:  Mayor Betty Heater   
A. Discuss Transportation Plan and Prioritization of Street Repairs- Kevin Kuether (Safety Manager for LTAC) provided the mayor and council with the background of LTAC.  He stated the City of Kamiah has State Routes which are controlled by ITD, however; there is an agreement between the City of Kamiah and ITD that allows the City of Kamiah to have control over right of ways from backup curb to backup curb in city limits. He stated the sidewalks are the control of the city. He stated LTAC control federal aid programs, provide trainings for staff, and assist cities with grants to get streets repaired. He stated the purpose of this meeting to go over the Transportation Plan. He stated this plan is good for another year, however; it should be updated every 5 years and encouraged the city to keep the good streets good. He stated the city is eligible for rural federal aid, LRIP, as well as safety funding which requires a fatal accident within the past 5 years. LRIP grants are for up to $100,000.00 for all repairs on streets per applications for construction projects.  He stated these funds can also be used for updated plans as well as sign updates. He stated the city of Kamiah also has Kidder Harris Road Department, Idaho and Lewis County Road Departments and stated the city would need to have an agreement in place with them if the repairs were to be crossing their roadways. Kevin stated the city will be wanting to spend monies in investments down if they will be wanting to apply for LTAC grants. He stated he will be conducting funding workshops on 10-7-2020 at 9:00 am MST, 10-13-20 at 12:00 pm and 10-21-20 at 3:00 pm MST. He stated these workshops will be pertinent for a city staff member to attend. Kevin stated LTAC will also assist with sidewalk repair applications as well. Mayor Heater stated the city was denied that grant due to the amount of monies in investments. Kevin stated the city will need to have enough monies to provide a 7.34 match to the grant amount for road repairs. Susan provided the mayor and council a copy of the Transportation Plan and highly recommended the City of Kamiah get involved with the Orofino group to assist with helping get ideas on getting streets repaired. She stated that Christine St. Germaine is a wonderful resource and she stated Christine has agreed to assist Kamiah with this need. Mike Stanton stated the city will need to have John Watson come and update the plan to allow the city to begin to implement the budgetary necessities to plan street repairs. 
Mayor Betty Heater stated this year’s budget has been determined, so she would like to have another workshop in June or July to prioritize the street repairs for the following FY budget. Kevin encouraged the mayor and council to identify the safety concerns and begin to use the monies in investments to get the safety concerns addressed. He stated that requests for bids should be advertised now for spring. 
Adjourned at 1:20 p.m.
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